VOLUME TWO

PACOLET MILLS, S. C., NOVEMBER, 1950

NUMBER EIGHT

Rev. Tate Honored For Quarter Century Service At Pacolet Mills Baptist Church



Miss Myrtle C. Venable is shown presenting a box of silver dollars to Rev. and Mrs. Tate on the 25th anniversary of Rev. Tate's pastorate at Pacolet Mills Baptist Church. Mrs. Tate is wearing a cameo pin and Rev. Tate is holding a watch, gifts which they also received in appreciation of their work.

Rev. W. T. Tate was honored on the 25th anniversary of his pastorate at Pacolet Mills Baptist Church during special homecoming services, Sunday, October 15th. In appreciation for his long term of service, the congregation presented Rev. Tate with a beautifully engraved watch and a knife and chain, and Mrs. Tate with a cameo pin. A freewill overflow in gifts was also presented to them in silver dollars. In addition, many former members from all over the state returned to renew acquaintances, and all of the Tate children were present for the day long observance.

Also, hymn, "When I Survey the Wondrous Cross;" re-dedication prayers, the Rev. Mr. Tate; a life-time injury.

Appreciation

We wish to express our sincere appreciation to the people of the community for the many encouraging words spoken to us, and the beautiful deeds done for us during our 25th anniversary as pastor of the Pacolet Mills Baptist Church. Not only have you made it pleasant for us at this time but throughout the 25 years you have been exceedingly kind to us.

We thank you for the cards

were present for the day long observance.

During the continuous quarter century of Rev Tate's pastorate at the church, the membership rose from 443 to the present total of 706. The church plant has been enlarged and improved by the building of a Sunday School anactive also in county, state and associational religious circles.

A review of the day's program and activities follow:

Morning worship service at 11: Prelude, "Sanctus" (Gound); choral call to worship, "The Lord Is In His Holy Temple;" opening hymn, "All Hail the Power of Jesus' Name;" invocation; choir, "Onward Christian Soldiers;" responsive Scripture reading; offer-"ory hymn, "He Leadeth Me;" worship with tithes and offerings; offervory music, organ and pianoduct, "Lord Lay Some Soul Upon Wy Heart;" announcements.

Also, presentation of program and expersations for Deacons, Alfred Parker, chairman; Sunday School, Foy Baker.

Also, hymn, "When I Survey the Wondrous Cross;" re-eddica-with the Wondrous Cross;" re-eddica-with the Wondrous Cross;" re-eddica-with the Wondrous Cross;" re-eddica-with the Common man.

Also, hymn, "When I Survey the Wondrous Cross;" re-eddica-with the Wondrous Cross;" re-eddica-with the Wondrous Cross;" re-eddica-with the Wondrous Cross;" re-eddica-with the Common man.

Also, hymn, "When I Survey the Wondrous Cross;" re-eddica-with the Common man.

A careless moment can mean and the program and expersation of program and expersation of appreciation.

Also, hymn, "When I Survey the Wondrous Cross;" re-eddica-with the Wondrous Cross;" re-eddica-with the Wondrous Cross;" re-eddica-with the Common man.

Also, hymn, "When I Survey the Wondrous Cross;" re-eddica-with the Wondro

of men professing great love the common man.

careless moment can mean e-time injury. Be careful!

The pastor will always be indebted to the Pacolet Mills Baptist Church for what it did in 1935 in sending him to Europe, Asia, and Africa, with all expenses paid,

THE CHILDREN CAME HOME, TOO



Another joy of the day for Rev. and Mrs. Tate was the homecoming of all their children. In the above picture are Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Tate and children, Mr. and Mrs. Sam Tate and son Billy, Mr. and Mrs. Edwin Smith and children, and Mrs. and Mrs. Johnnie Kirby and daughter, Mrs. John Knight and daughter, and Miss Margaret Tate.

The Homecoming

The Baptist Homecoming—now that was something. We saw people we hadn't seen for years. The program was outstanding. The Methodist and Baptist preachers mingled like brothers. Rev. Tucker made a delightful talk, recalling the seven years of being Preacher Tate's neighbor. The choir was a joy to hear and Walter Green is a fine director. All the singers looked as though they were singing for the pure joy of raising their voices in song. The ladies had prepared picnic baskets and the back yard of the church was set with tables and food. I have heard a lot about dinner on the grounds, and now I know it's something no one should willingly something no one should willingly

miss.

Rev. and Mrs. Tate, with a record of 25 years of service in our community were justly honored at

community were justly honored at this homecoming.

They called for the people Mr. Tate had baptised to come to the front and a great throng moved forward and stood reverently for a prayer of rededication. Then they asked the people for whom Mr. Tate had performed the marriage ceremony to come forward and another great throng moved to the age ceremony to come forward and another great throng moved to the front. It was all most inspiring, and when Mr. Tate was presented with a beautiful Hamilton watch and a gift of silver coins and Mrs. Tate with a lovely cameo brooch, it seemed a fitting end to a perfect service.

Motorist—"How far is it to the next town?"
Farmer—"Two Miles as the crow flies."

Motorist—"How far is it if the crow has to walk and roll a flat tire to be fixed?"

Thanksgiving Day is this month. We have much to be thankful for.

his salary paid, and those who supplied the pulpit paid by the church. On this trip he visited 13 countries and sailed on seven

Again we wish to say, THANK YOU. Let us so work together and with the Lord that we may make a still better community in which to live.

Distinguished Girl Scout



JANICE KIRBY

JANICE KIRBY

Janice, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Leo Kirby, has achieved the high rank in Girl Scouting, the Curved Bar, which is equivalent to an Eagle Scout. She is the youngest and seventh in Spartanburg and the only girl ever to receive this rank at Pacolet Mills. She has 19 proficiency badges to her credit. Janice, who is in Junior High School, has a distinguished academic record. She finished her grammar grades as valedictorian of the graduating class, and this year is serving as president of her school homeroom.

year is serving as president of her school homeroom.

She is secretary of the Piedmont Area Girl Scout Junior Planning Board, Patrol Leader in her troop. She is a member of Pacolet Mills Baptist Church and the Girls' Auxiliary and her favorite sports are horseback riding and swimming. Janice also likes to read and has several pets of which one is shown several pets of which one is shown with her in this picture.

Strong military forces are a necessity today, as never before, but education will always be our nation's best defense.

as still better community in to live.

Gratefully yours,
—Mr. and Mrs. W. T. Tate.

Moppets Learn By Studying



Some of these children may develop into artists if you can judge the expressions of interest shown in their crayon coloring. guidance of Home Economics pupils of Pacolet High School, each child attending the two-weeks Nursery School did some art work along with

ONAL ITEMS OF COMMUNITY INTEREST

Mr. and Mrs. W. P. Goforth and son Billy spent the weekend of Sept. 30th with Miss Margaret Fuller at Raleigh, N. C.

Mr. and Mrs. Harry Green are Mr. and Mrs. Harry Green are still after the little fishes. They went this weekend to Lynnville, N. C. Luck not so good. Billy Trent, Jimmy Petty, Bill Smith, Jack Martin, and Red Elli-

Smith, Jack Martin, and Red Ellison took a fishing trip on the 30th to the Catawba River.

Mr. and Mrs. E. C. Lindsay of Tenafly, N. J., visited the Gatchel Turner family and relatives in September. Mrs. Lindsay was the former Mary Petty.

The Textile Show at Greenville was well attended by Pacolet Mills was well attended by Pacolet Mills textile men. Among those present were Ray Petty, Kelly Brackins, Andy Pace, Peg Sulivan, C. F. Lowery, Bryant Mason, Walter Green, Lewis White, Earl Baldwin, Billy Howell, Wilbur Wilkie, Gene Baker, Albert Phillips, Albert Sheehan, and O. C. Brown. They say the show was wonderful and they all had a grand time.

Wilson Hodge and son Billy, and Mr. and Mrs. Otis Williams and family of Spartanburg, went on a picnic trip to Lake Lure. The most interesting thing they did was

interesting thing boating on the lake. thing they did was

Not Orchids, but Petunias to Miss Estelle Waldrop. She has kept the nurse's office in cut flowers the entire summer. We appreciate it greatly and are sorry the

flower season is so nearly over.

Mrs. Florence Banks is visiting relatives at Canton, Mars Hill, and Weaverville in North Carolina

We had a chat recently with D.
M. Elms. He is a man who takes
a great deal of pride in his work.
He is in charge of the slasher room
at No. 3. He has had the same job for 25 years, and has never had a lost-time accident. He says there isn't a thing that goes wrong in the slasher room that he isn't able the siasner room that he isn't alone to fix. He remarked that at one time there had been a numbr of accidents from lifting beams and heavy loads, but that now every-thing is lifted by machinery. The room is very cean and orderly, and Mr. Elms says he thinks it is probably the best arranged slasher room in the country. He reads everything he can find on slasher room technique and is constantly thinking of ways to improve the work. It's a real pleasure to visit a man on the job and find him as interested in his work as Mr. Elnis.

Stopped in a few minutes to see Paul and Eva Blackwell. They have a store and filling station on have a store and filling station on the Gaffney highway, and are now building a nice little home adjoin-ing. They have a well and electric pump housed in, and the new building is compact and light with all modern conveniences. Paul is doing most of the work himself and says as soon as he gets the house in order he expects to beautify the grounds. They have over three acres adjoining the highway and expect to do some planting and gardening soon. Paul works at No. 3 Mill.

at No. 3 Mill.

Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy Petty, Mr. and Mrs. Billy Trent, and Mrs. Red Harvey, Mr. and Mrs. Bill Smith and Mr. and Mrs. W. P. Go-forth went fishing at Lake Murray on the 7th. We hear that L. D. Weathers caught some nice fish at Lake Murray on the same date. He Lake Murray on the same date. He is saving fish in his deep freeze for a family fish fry.

We made a short visit to Mr. and

Mrs. Sol Goforth and were very much interested in their new deep freeze. It is a 20-foot box and they have had a great time putting away foods for winter. Mrs. Goforth has chickens, ducks, meat, cooked foods, strawberries, squash, okra, and other foods stored. All of these things were raised on their farm, and they still have two calves fattening and pigs to butchcalves fattening and pigs to butcher. When Mrs. Goforth is having guests she cooks her vegetables and desserts ahead of time, puts them in the deep freeze and then when she is ready, takes them out when she is ready, takes them out and heats them and has a quick meal without much extra work. She still does some canning. Had a nice suppy of pickles, jellies, to-mato juice, and some fruits, but is depending on the deep freeze for most of their foods. Mr. Goforth works at Mill No. 3.

Mr. and Mrs. Leonard Green were visitors in September. Leon-ord, who was born and raised here, is now located in Atlanta, Ga., and is connected with the Government.

We dropped in at the Wayne Williams home. Mr. Williams was celebrating his birthday and all of the children and grandchildren were home. We arrived there for were home. We arrived there for coffee and dessert and had a good time recalling amusing things that had happened through the years in which we had all known each

Circle These Days On Your Calendar In Red Letters

AMERICAN EDUCATION WEEK NOVEMBER 5-11
This is an occasion when we hope every American citizen will give some thought to the schools of his community and their needs. Our schools can be no better or worse than we make them.

THANKS FOR FREEDOM WEEK

NOVEMBER 19-25

This time is to be observed in our country as Thanks for Freedom Week. We should all have our attention centered on the "Blessings of Freedom." Too long have We taken our freedom for granted. We need to review often the story of man's eternal fight for freedom and have our pride rekindled in the accomplishments of America.

of Albert and Inez Harmon, came home for a visit in September. Frances is one of our own girls and one who has definitely made good under her own power. She is now a technician at the Baptist Hospital in New Orleans and in September received her A. B. degree from Tulane Univrsity. We are very proud of Frances and want to restate our opinion that any young person with ambition and determination can get to the top by his or her own efforts.

A group of our good ladies took off for a trip through the Smokies the weekend of the 7th. They included Mrs. Leroy Pace, Mrs. Mary Thompson, Mrs. Annette Owens, and Mrs. Claude Fowler. They spent Friday night at Waynesville, N. C., and visited Mr. Seay who had a motor camp and is half brother to the late Mr. Jim Greene. They drove on to Bryson City Tonn They asked a police. of Albert and Inez Harmon, came

Greene. They drove on to Bryson City, Tenn. They asked a police-City, Tenn. They asked a police-man about a good place to eat and when he learned they were from Pacolet Mills, asked them if they knew Mr. J. B. Weeks. Said they were old friends. They went through the Indian Reservation and saw the mountains at their loveliest.

Mr. and Mrs. R. L. Jeffords and daughter Patsy, of Columbia, were guests of Mr. and Mrs. Bill Harrold the weekend of the 7th. Mr. and Mrs. Harold entertained for them with a buffet supper and

them with a buffet supper and family party on Saturday night.

Mr. Claude Mabry of Shelby, N.
C., was a weekend visitor to relatives here on the 14th.

Mr. Lynn McMakin, James Harvey Harrold and Mr. 201

wy Harrold and Mr. and Mrs. Bill Harrold attended the Clemson-North Carolina football game at Clemson on the 7th. Mrs. J. Z. Robinette and Mrs.

Oren Robinette entertained at a buffet supper in honor of Rebecca Leatherwood and Lois Lee. It ap-pears Rebecca and Lois have the ame birthdays and Friday the 13th was their lucky day this year. Among the guests were Rev. and Among the guests were Rev. and Mrs. Tucker of Greenwood, Mrs. Estelle Montgomery, Mrs. Loyd Robinette and Mrs. Walter White. A number of our ladies attended

A Missionary Retreat at Myrtle Beach on Oct. 3rd and 4th. Those going were Mrs. J. T. Gregory, Mrs. J. B. Holmes, Mrs. John Al-len, Mrs. S. C. Jennings, Mrs. J. A. Patrick, and Mrs Estelle Montgom-

ery. Sgt. First Class James S. Scales Jr., son of Mr. and Mrs. Herbert Scales, is in Korea with the 1st Scales, is in Korea with the 1st Calvary since landing there Aug. 28th. This is Sgt. Scales' third time overseas. He served during World War 2 with the 2nd Divi-sion in Europe and was wounded ime recalling amusing things that and happened through the years in which we had all known each ther.

Miss Frances Harmon, daughter is in Austin, Texas, was with him during his first stay in Ko-ability never starts.

Study And Learn



FROM MUDPIES TO HOMEMAKING:-Although none of these little misses has passed her sixth year, she is learning how to cook, clothe, and care for her makebelieve family. Meanwhile, Home Economics girls of Pacolet High School were getting first hand experience in handling and understanding children for their Child Care study.



This is the residence of Mr. and Mrs. LeRoy Brown located in the new subdivision just off the Pacolet Highway. It has five rooms and is brick veneered. Hardwood floors, plaster walls and a tile bath are interior points of beauty.

She is now visiting the

Scales family here.
Pvt. William Winstead, son of
Mr. and Mrs. Clara Winstead, is
with the 1st Calvary in Korea. He has been in the army a year and a half. He writes that he expects to be taken out of Korea in the

next few weeks.

Pvt. W. A. Johnson, who was wounded in Korea and returned to Camp LeJeune, N. C., has been home from the hospital for a brief

home from the hospital for a brief visit. He returned to the hospital on the 22nd. His family lives on the Ben Montgomery Farm. Mrs. Virgie Worthy, James Worthy, Mrs. J. Dover and son of Chester, made a trip over a part of the Blue Ridge Parkway on the of the Blue Ridge Parkway on the 15th. They went up by way of Marion, N. C., had piemic dinner at Mt. Mitchell and came back by way of Asheville. Virgie says it was the most beautiful drive she ever had, and the autumn colors were wonderful.

My Pad Fligger, William Red

were wonderful.

Mr. Red Ellison, William Padgett, Jack Martin, Haskell Kimberlain, and Willie Goforth went on a fishing trip to Santee-Cooper on the 19th. They report a good on the 19th. They report a good time and all the fish they needed to eat while there but we didn't see visible evidence of great fisherermen—when they returned.
Thursday, October 5th, the High

School ended their pep meeting by having a good old fashioned having a good old fashioned square dance in the Girls Club. Coach Walker called some very fancy dancing figures and everyone joined in and had barrels of

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Quinn wish to thank the workers at Pacolet Mills thank the workers at racolet Mills for the help they have given them through the Community Chest during Mr. Quinn's long illness. We are always glad to be able to have a part in the Community Chest for we feel that it is one very efficient way of being neigh- ed

man who overestimates his the two.

Weddings Of The Month

The following couples were re-cently united in marriage by the Rev. J. T. Gregory at the Metho-

dist Parsonage:
Mr. Walter Smith of Pacolet
Mills and Miss Mary Florine Can-

on September 22nd.

Mr. James Gowens of Spartan-burg and Miss Jessie Paige of Pacolet Mills were married on October

Mr. Jimmie Hodge and Ruth Bryant both of Pacolet Mills were married on October 19th.

These people have our hearty congratulations and our very best wishes as they begin the journey of married life together. May much peace, health and happiness be theirs always.

Your New Social Security

Effective January 1, 1951, the first \$3600.00 wages paid to an in-dividual for services rendered in covered employment in a calendar year will be taxable for Social Se-curity purposes instead of the first

currity purposes instead of the first \$3,000.00 of wages as heretofore. The 1950 amendments provide for a "New Start" whereby wages received by an individual after December 31, 1950 can be used exclusively in determining benefits payable. This "New Start" does not apply unless the worker has a year and one-half of employment that is, 6 quarters of coverage) after December 31, 1950. When the "New Start" method can be employed the benefit is also figurunder the old method using wages since January 1, 1937 and the benefit payable is the higher of

Better be safe than sorry — Be careful and be safe.

TO OUR SHUT-INS

chat together and we begin our chat with the sincere hope that in this article that will help to bring new courage and strength to each of your lives.

You could do nothing better to find consolation in your present lot than to let your thoughts turn now to the words written by Paul to the Romans, "And we know that all things work together for good to them that love God, to them who are called according to His purpose."—Romans 8:28.

This is one glorious promise, if believed and claimed will do more beneved and claimed will do more than we can tell to calm your fears, stop your doutbing and decrease your worries. There are those who have doubted this promise but without any reason to the composition of the composition ise but without any reason to doubt it because it was given by one who had tried the promise out in experience and found that it actually worked. If Paul was conthen there is no reason for any of us to doubt. His God is our God and the promise is eternally true.

If you will take these words to If you will take these words to heart and claim the everlasting promise you can face the future usafraid, knowing that whatever may happen to you or to yours will be for the best, for God's good, you want good and the good of the your good and the good of th your good and the good of others. With faith that is strong enough to lay hold of the promise each of you may, even with your present affliction, look ahead with the as-Heavenly Father will not permit anything to happen to you that He cannot use for your welfare.

He cannot use for your welfare.

So listen: It matters not what your present lot or circumstances in life may be, the eternal truth remains that if you will simply trust God to use your experience to suit His own will you can be able to face the deepest sorrow, the hardest trial and the greatest disappointmnt with the assurance that the Eternal God it with you, in you and is working with His instruments of toil, pain, suffering, anxiety, and affliction to make your life one of beauty, sweetness and usefulness. It is yours to beand usefulness. It is yours to be-lieve the promise and then enjoy the sweet fruit of the fulfillment.

Please do not think that God has afflicted you or brought unpleas-ant experiences into your life as a means of punishment. God is love and has no purpose in your suffering except to use it for your good and the good of those whose

God is wiser than we are and oftentimes our conception of His oftentimes our conception of His purpose in our suffering is far from the right understanding of His will. We do not gain anything by questioning the will of God or trying to understand the way of our affliction. We profit much more by simply trusting God who is pleased to take these lives of ours with all their sins, sorrows, and worries and mold them into something of worth, usefulness and charm for His sake and ours.

Please read carefully these lines

If life seems—just a heavy load, Trust God more—He knows the road.

If life seems—dull and hard for you Trust God more-He'll see you

through.

If life seems—just a losing game,
Trust God more—and praise his name.

-By J. T. GREGORY.

Coming Home



Mr. and Mrs. Harry Thomas and children, Pat and Brenda, will be homeward bound soon from Ger-

Two-Weeks Nursery School Conducted By Home Ec. Girls At Pacolet High

Home Economics pupils at Pacolet High School recently conducted a two weeks play school as part of their Child Care study. The chief purpose of this experiment was to provide actual experiences for the girls in handling and understanding children. Fifteen children, ages 2 to 6 were enrolled, with an average daily attendance of 13.

The Home Economics department was temporarily changed into a play room, containing toys, a housekeeping center, pet corner, and music and art centers.

Home Economics girls, having previously made a study of children and their activities, were divided into groups to supervise the youngsters, different groups being in charge each day. Duties of those supervising included helping children get acquainted with each other, watching them at play, serving lunch of cookies and fruit juice, telling stories to the group, leading songs and games and overleading scope of the seconomics of the children arrived at 8:30 each school morning and stayed until school

Pacolet Mills Community

\$3629.52 5579 25 81.25 TOTAL Disbursements as follows: Groceries ...\$3170.20 Current Insurance Medicine ... 56.16 Clothing ... 96
Balance in Bank as of 96.39 3588.36 October 23, 1950 \$5739.16

COMMUNITY CHEST DRIVE FOR 1950 BY DEPARTMENTS Carding

840.00 1361.00

40.00

Mill No. 5	
Carding	.\$ 335.00
Spinning	. 759.75
Weaving	1024.25
Shop	148.00
Cloth Room Outside Canteen - Laundry School Office Pacolet Mfg. Co.	125.75 56.00 81.25
GRAND TOTAL	\$5698.00

We wish to thank each of you who had a part in making the Pacolet Mills Community Chest a success. In the past year we have received several notes of thanks from the families that have benefit-ted from this organization. The Community Chest was organized to help families of the employees of Pacolet Manufacturing Company and we are trying our best to spend "Your Money" where it is most needed.

—C. T. HOLLAND. We wish to thank each of you

—C. T. HOLLAND.

Card Of Thanks

We wish to We wish to thank our many friends and neighbors for their sympathy shown us during the illness and death of our beloved father and husband, Harvey White. Also, for the many prayers, cards, and floral offerings. Especially we want to thank the many blood donors and Dr. R. H. Hill, Rev. W. thank our many

T. Tate, and Dr. R. H. Hill, Rev. W.
T. Tate, and Rev. J. T. Gregory.

Mrs. Harvey White
Roy White
Ernest White Mrs. Viola Pell

Billy Gossett.

Home Economics girls believe that their part in the play school was beneficial to them because was beneficial to them because they learned the characteristics of various age levels. They had experince with many behaviour problems, and learned ways of solving them. Their experiences with small brothers and sisters or other children, limited up until this time, have been broadened to include children of different pre-school eyes, and children from many different homes. As a whole the nursery school has provided great opportunity for high school girls to understand, enjoy, and appreciate small children.

A man may fall several times in the battle of life but can't be con-sidered a failure until he starts saying somebody pushed him.

The Kiddie Korner



BILLY HOWARD CAMPBELL Billy Howard is five years old. He is the son of Bill and Margaret Campbell.

BIRTHDAY PARTIES

Saturday, October 7th, Billie Anne Lee, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Virgil Lee celebrated her 13th Mrs. Virgil Lee celebrated her 13th birthday with a party at the Girl's Club. After several games and contests, Billie Anne opened her gifts and passed them around the circle for each one to see.

Mrs. Lee assisted by Mrs. Paul Brown, Mrs. Herbert Jones, Mrs. Leby Lee assisted by Grand Rock, Leby Lee assisted by Grand Rock, Leby Lee assisted by Mrs. Paul Brown, Mrs. Herbert Jones, Mrs.

John Lee served delicious refresh-ments. About 28 of Billie Anne's friends helped her enjoy this party.

BARBARA JEAN RICE

September 23rd, Barbara Jean Rice, daughter of Mrs. Nettie Rice, enjoyed a birthday party given for her at the Girls Club. This was the occasion of Barbara's 14th birthday. This group enjoyed Vir-ginia reel, along with other games

and contests.
Mrs. Rice served tasty refreshments to about 40 young people. She was assisted by Mrs. Mar Petty, Mrs. Jack Martin, Mrs. Bill Smith, Mrs. Shug Trent and Mrs. G. T. Harvey.

MYRA ALLEN
Myra Allen, daughter of Mr.
and Mrs. Johnny Allen, celebrated
her 14th birthday recently with a
party at the Girls Club. About 32
of her friends were present to help
her enjoy her birthday. After sevral games and stunts, Mrs. Allen
entertained with readings and
Myra was presented with many
birthday gifts.
Mrs. Allen was assisted in the
entertaining and serving by Mrs.
Brad Jones, Mrs. Eddie Wells, and
Misses Frances and Nellie Jones.

Misses Frances and Nellie Jones.

THANKS

We wish to thank our good friends of Pacolet Mills and com-munity for their great kindness in the long illness and passing away of our beloved mother, Mrs. Carrie

Mrs. W. T. Kirby, Mrs. Genie Green and Relatives.

Many a guy who thinks he is stealing a kiss, fails to realize he is losing his freedom.

Some people keep so busy laying up for a rainy day they seldom see the sunshine.



BOBBY DEAN KIRBY Bobby Dean is the son of Mr. and Mrs. John Kirby and grandson of Mrs. Clara Smith and Mrs. Elivra Kirby.



BARRY TONEY Barry is the small son of Mr. and Mrs. Edward Toney of Stone



JAMES EDWARD HARVEY James Edward is the four months old son of Mr. and Mrs. John Harvey, and grandson of Mr. and Mrs. Charley Crocker and Mr. and Mrs.



LIGON CHILDREN Tommy, Lane and Elizabeth Ligon are the children of Mr. and Mrs. Bill Ligon.

Attended Summer Religious Meet



The above three girls from Montgomery Chapel, our negro Baptist Church, attended the Young Peoples' Christian Assembly this summer in Columbia. They are: Bertha Littlejohn, Daisy Lee Smith, Rosa Lee

This conference was held at Benedict College, August 14-18. Over 200 young delegates from the negro churches all over South Carolina attended. A full schedule of work and worship started daily with the morning watch services and closed with evening vespers. Classes in Bible, Junior Sunday School methods, scouting and recreation

Montgomery Memorial Methodist Church

We have just closed a very successful year in the work of our Sunday School and have begun what seems to be according to evidences available another year of advance-

Many of the earnest efforts on the part of our people in the work of the church have been marked by very notable success. The improvement program launched several months ago is progressing nicely with the recent installment of rube ber tile in the vestibule of the church by the Womans Society of Christian Service.

Our church building has been made much more attractive by two coats of paint being added to the outside wood and cornice work.

We are now engaged in modern-We are now engaged in modern-izing the kitchen of the church with the addition of about 30 feet of built-in cabinets. This project will include repairing and painting both the kitchen and dining room. Other minor repairs have recently been made on various parts of the church building.

Mrs. J. H. Allen, Mrs. B. F. Holmes, Mrs. J. A. Patrick, Mrs J. T. Gregory, Mrs. S. C. Jennings and Mrs. J. B. Montgomery attended the Spiritual Life Retreat of the Womans Society of Christian Service held at Myrtle Beach Methodist Church on October the 3rd and 4th.

and 4th.

The Wesleyan Service Guild recently instituted a program of visitiation to the Shut-ins of the community. On a certain night the members divide into teams and visit a certain number of the Shutins, carrying packages of fruit, candy and gum. A brief worship

service is held in each home.

service is held in each home.

An adult choir was organized in our church on Wednesday night, October 11th with the following officers being elected: Director, Mrs. B. F. Holmes; Assistant, Donald Lee; President, Frank Harrold; Vice Pres., Mrs. Monroe Teaster; Secretary, Olin Hodge; Treasurer, Miss Dorothy Green. The members of the choir voted to enter the Textile Church Choir Contest, sponsored and conducted by the South Carolina Cotton Manufacturers Association. ufacturers Association.

The Board of Stewards for the

new Conference year was recently organized with the following officers being elected: Chairman, Frank Harrold; Vice Chairman, S. C. Jennings; Secretary, Robert Mc-

With the new Conference year ahead of us and the evidence of a splendid spirit of loyalty and cooperation among our people we look forward to another year of fruit-fulness in the religious life of our

THANKSGIVING SERVICE

The annual Thanksgiving service will be held at the Methodist Church this year on the Wednesday night preceding Thanksgiving, beginning at 7:00 P. M.

—J. T. GREGORY, Pastor.

Visitor: "You don't mean to tell

me that you have lived in this out-of-the-way place for over 30 years?" Inhabitant: "I 'ave." Visitor: "But, really, I cannot

see what you can find to keep you

Announcement

Dr. C. Williams Bailey wishes to announce that he will hold an office hour at Dr. R. D. Hill's office on Wednesday afternoon of each week. Hours will be from 2:00 to 4:30 P.M. and practice will be limited to diseases of children.

It gives me great pleasure to announce that I have persuaded Dr. C. Williams Bailey to come to Pacolet Mills one afternoon a week. As you all know, Dr. Bailey is a well known baby specialist, with years of experience and I feel that this community is quite for that this community is quite for-tunate indeed to have this service. Dr. Bailey and I have been close

Dr. Bailey and I have been close friends since our medical college days, and I cannot recommend him too highly.
You can make an appointment with Dr. Bailey for the Wednesday afternoon hours by calling Mrs. Walter Greene.
(Signed) Robert D. Hill, M. D.

White Rose Cemetery

We are publishing this additional list of contributors to the cemetery fund. If your name isn't there, please, let us be able to say next month that you have helped in this good work. good work.

James Bryant, Ernest Brown, Mrs. Elora Brown, Jimmy Brown. Grace Courtney, Tom Campbell, Dewey Cook, Mrs. Oscar Camby. Louise Fowler, Charlie Fleming, Mr. and Mrs. Joe Fowler, Belle Fulller.

Mrs. Jennie Greene, Mrs. R. P. Gossett, Dave Gentry, Ella Camby Gossett, Joe Guyton, Clyde Guyton, Peggy Goforth, Ada Gossett, Bert Hendley, Ruth Hodge, Will Hodge, Rosanna Huskey, Ben Harmon, Loyd Harmon Thelma Hodge, Lat Howell.

Jessie B. Jones, Luther Jones. Mrs. Mae Kirby, Leo Kirby,

Mrs. Mae Kirby, Leo Kirby, Will Kirby. John Loving. Mrs. Alice Lee, Grace Lowery, Charlie Lowery, James Lee.

J. B. Manis, Mable Sullivan Murdock, C. M. Millwood, Claude Mabry, Columbus McCraw, Mrs. Orin

y, Columnus McCraw, Aris. C. M. McAbee.
Frances Nicholson.
Mattie Mae O'Neil.
Sam Petty, Henry Pace, Ernest Mrs. J. R. Robinette.

J. O. Sparks, DeWitt Seay, Mrs. Matt Smith, Grace Sutton.

Sara Teaster, Cleo Tate, Henry Thompson, Bertha Thomas. Estelle Waldrop, Odean White-head, Mrs. Glen Wells, Eddie Wells, Hassie Mae Wells.

Girl Scouts Note 17th Anniversary

The Girl Scouts of the U.S.A. with membership of 11,841,641 girls from 7 to 18 years of age, and 355,637 adults will celebrate Girl Scout Week, Oct. 29-Nov. 4. Honoring the birthday of Juliette Low, founder of this organization, Troon 17 and thousands of the Troop 17 and thousands of other troops over the nation celebrate the occasion with plans for each day during this period.

At Pacolet Mills, the highlights will be church services with presentation of rank award. The week's activities are as follows: Monday: A playlet "Girl Scout Week" will be presented.

Tuesday: Regular meeting. Wednesday: Prayer service for World peace.

Thursday: Making of a school bag for overseas shipment.

Friday: Basketball. Saturday: Hike.

Engaged In Hospital Work



BETTIE RUYH FISHER

Bettie Ruth is the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Austin Fisher and is in Nurses' Training at the York County Hospital at Rock Hill. Her mother is employed in Weaving No. 3 on the first shift.



FRANCES HARMON

Frances received her A. B. Degree from Tulane University in September and is now technician at the Baptist Hospital in New Orleans, La. She is the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Albert Harmon.

Miss Jones Honorod With Linen Shower At Girls Club

The women employees of Pacolet Mills office honored Miss Lillian Jones on Saturday night, October 14th, with a linen shower at the Girls Club. Miss Jones, who has been employed in the payroll department for several years, was married to Mr. LeRoy Simmons of Suntrabusers of October 21 Spartanburg on October 21.

The Club was beautifully decorated for the occasion. After sev-were presnt.

eral bridal contests were enjoyed, punch was served and Mrs. George Watson presented a reading, "Men Get Married, Too."

Gifts were presented to the bride-elect on a beautiful covered wagon elect on a beautiful covered wagon by a minature bridal party consisting of Miss Joyce Goforth as the bridesmaid, Miss Carolyn Wilkins and Master Bobby Wilkins as the bride and groom, and Master Billy Goforth as ringbearer. Miss Jones was the recipient of many lovely and useful gifts for her home. Refreshments of sandwiches, decorated individual cakes, coffee, mints, and nuts were served by the hostesses. About 50 guests were presnt.

Household Shower Given For Recent Bride

Mrs. Ruby Brown Robinson, a recent bride of our community, was honored with a household shower an the 30th of September at the Girls Club. After several bridal contests, the honoree was presented many lovely and useful gifts.

Refreshments consisting of

Refreshments consisting of sandwiches, mints, cookies and cokes were served by the hostess, Mrs. Ruth Mabry, assisted by Mrs. Beatrice Millwood and Mrs. Marie Kimberlain.

Bridal Shower

Miss Doris Seay, bride-elect of November, was honored with a miscellaneous shower at the Girls Club on Saturday, October 21st. Colorful fall flowers were used to decorate the reception room. Upon arrival, the honoree was presented a corsage. After several bridal contests, Miss Seay received an array of beautiful and useful gifts. The hostesses, Mrs. Lewis White, Mrs. Margaret Hodge, Mrs. Bill Allen, and Mrs. Lorena, Elizabeth, Susie and Lucille Allen, served de-licious refreshments of sandwiches, potato chips, cakes, mints and

Be careful-avoid accidents!



Prior to her wedding to LeRoy Simmons of Spartanburg on October Prior to her wedding to LeRoy Simmons of Spartanburg on October 21st, Miss Lillian Jones was honoree at a linen shower given by women of the office. A miniature party presented gifts on a beautiful covered wagon and they are, left to right, Master Billy Goforth, ringbearer; Miss Joyce Goforth, bridesmaid; Miss Carolyn Wilkins and Master Bobby Wilkins, bride and groom.

Mrs. W. A. Burgess entered the gifts in the bride's book. Other principals shown are Mr. LeRoy Simmons, Miss Jones, Mrs. W. T. Hogan and Mrs. J. G. Jones, Sr.